	 Bradys Run Sanitary Authority

	
      2326 Darlington Road . Beaver Falls . PA . 15010   Telephone: 724-891-2058  Fax: 724-843-9665



Dear Valued Customer:




    


October 1, 2018
 As a new year approaches us once again, we would like to take this opportunity to provide you with a few reminders and tips.  We ask that you read this letter carefully and in its entirety.

Rates:  The first question that everyone asks is when and how much the rates are going up.  The answer is, they are not going up.  
Email Billing.  For those individuals who travel frequently for work or pleasure, or those who are lucky enough to head south for the winter, you don’t need to worry about the mail catching up to you.  The email bill will also include a link to our website where you have the option to make your payment online using a credit card. If you are interested in this feature, send us an email to brsa@bradysrunsa.com and we will get you set up.

ACH Payments:  One of the options for paying your bill is to use ACH.  On the due date of the bill, the money will be automatically transferred from your account to BRSA.  As long as there are funds in the account, you will never be late with your payment.  This option eliminates the hassle of writing out a check and mailing it or bringing it to the office.  There is no fee for this option and only requires you to fill out a simple form, along with a voided check with your bank information, and return it to us.  Payments can be made either quarterly or monthly.
Credit Card Payments:  In addition to paying your bill by check, cash, or Automatic Bill Pay (ACH), you can pay using your credit card.  All credit card transactions are charged a convenience fee.   
Lateral Inspections:  Commonly known as a Dye Test, a lateral inspection is required for all properties serviced by Bradys Run Sanitary Authority when transferring ownership of the property or refinancing. The lateral inspection fee is $150.00.
Tips on how to keep your sewer line from clogging:  The biggest thing you can do to maintain the health of your sewer line is to NOT dump your bacon grease or any kind of meat grease and fat down your sink drains.  Running hot water when dumping grease down the sink does NOT prevent the potential clogging of your sewer line.  In fact, grease immediately starts to solidify once it is dumped down the drain and before it reaches the pipe outside of your home.  A grease back up is costly, messy, and unsanitary.  It is recommended that when disposing of your grease, let it cool down and solidify in the pan and then simply wipe out the grease with a paper towel and dispose of it into your garbage.
Disposable and “flushable” sanitary wipes should not be flushed down your toilet, as many of these products do not fully dissolve and can clog the sanitary lines, possibly causing unpleasant backups into your home. Along with your grease, dispose of these in your garbage.
Thank you for your cooperation and we look forward to serving you with reliable and affordable sewage service.
Robert C. Berchtold, Chairman



David M. Smilek, Secretary  
